
 

 

 
M E M O R A N D U M 
 
TO: The Honorable William E. Brady, Senate Minority Leader 
 The Honorable Jim Durkin, House Minority Leader 
 The Honorable Don Harmon, Senate President 
 The Honorable Michael J. Madigan, Speaker of the House 
  
FROM: Dr. Carmen I. Ayala 
 State Superintendent of Education 
 Illinois State Board of Education 
 
 Jim Underwood    
 Executive Director    
 Capital Development Board 
 
DATE: December 18, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Capital Needs Assessment Survey  
 
 
The Illinois State Board of Education and the Capital Development Board are required 
to assess school construction needs every two years. The attached report provides the 
results of a survey compiled in November 2020. This report is mandated by Public Act 
93-0489. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, please contact Deborah I. Vespa, director of 
School Business Services, at 217/785-8779. 
 
 
 
 
cc: The Honorable J B Pritzker, Governor 
 Secretary of the Senate 
 Clerk of the House 
 Legislative Research Unit 
 State Government Report Center 
 
 


